MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Friday, November 22, 2013
Water’s Edge
Westbrook, Connecticut
Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong, Peter Brown, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Julia O’Leary

Court Support Services Division, Judicial Branch

Deborah Stewart

The Consultation Center, Inc.
Minutes of the September 5, 2013 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 1:40 p.m.  The minutes of the September 5, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat held November 21 & 22, 2013 (II)
Members briefly discussed how well the School Attendance retreat went.  Evaluation results will be shared at the February meeting.
Update on the School Staff and Police Officer Trainings (III)

Ms. LaMotte gave a brief update on the “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police” and “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” trainings held in the fall.  Six sessions of the school training were held from October 2013 through November 2013 with over 200 school staff trained.  Two sessions of the patrol officer training had 50 participants.  Issues remain on advertising for future trainings, providing additional information to school staff following the training, and developing enough school staff trainers.
Discussion and Action on the 2014/2015 Police and Youth Program (IV)
Ms. LaMotte briefly described the Police and Youth Program, which provides grants of up to $10,000 to public agencies for a 12-month program to enhance opportunities for police and youth to interact outside of the law enforcement role.  The JJAC approved continuing this program essentially unchanged for the coming year.
Discussion and Action on the 2014/2015 School Attendance Program (V)
Ms. LaMotte summarized the input received from attendees at the School Attendance Retreat.  People wanted to continue the technical assistance grants and develop a model program that multiple districts would implement.  The suggestion was to use the model from New Britain with outreach workers focused on kindergarten.  The JJAC decided that staff would pursue more information and report at the February meeting.
Action on Support to the JJAC RFP (VI)
The JJAC approved the selection of the sole applicant for the Support to the JJAC RFP, which was Civics First, Inc.
Other Business (VII)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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